
Next Ordinary 
Council Meeting

Monday, 23 January at 7pm 
In the Council Chambers, 180 
Mort Street, Lithgow

Contact Details 
PO Box 19, Lithgow NSW 2790
180 Mort Street,
Lithgow NSW 2790

Administration Office
Monday to Friday 8.30am - 4.15pm
Cashier 8.30am - 4.00pm

General Enquiries
Telephone: (02) 6354 9999
Facsimile: (02) 6351 4259
Email: council@lithgow.nsw.gov.au

www.council.lithgow.com

�

Members of the community wishing to address the 
Council meeting are required to register by midday 
on the day of the meeting.  Register online at: 
www.council.lithgowcom/addressing-council. 
Copies of the agenda can be found on the website.

Watch 
Live 
Stream

Council is inviting you to have your say on the following:
• Public Notice – Proposed classification of Public 

Land Closes 2 Feb
• DRAFT PLAN OF MANAGEMENT PART OF CROWN 

RESERVE 590046 TONY LUCHETTI SPORTSGROUND 
AND SHOWGROUND (section 38 Local Government 
Act 1993)

At the ordinary meeting of Council on 26 September 2022 
Council resolved to place on public exhibition the draft plan 
of management for part of Crown Reserve 590046 - Tony 
Luchetti Sportsground and Showground.
Once adopted, the plan will authorise the subject area to be 
used for construction of a multi-function building (including 
Women’s Shed) (STCA) as outlined in section 6 of the draft 
plan of management, and the granting of leases, licenses or 
other estates for the purposes outlined in section 7 of the 
draft plan.
Public exhibition
The draft plan of management will be on public exhibition 
from Thursday 10 November 2022 to Friday 23 December 
2022.
View the draft plan of management
The draft plan of management is available for viewing:
• on Council’s website at www.council.lithgow.com
• in Council’s Administration Building at 180 Mort Street, 

Lithgow, between 9.15am and 4pm weekdays during 
the public exhibition period

Submissions
Submissions are invited from the public in relation to the 
draft plan of management.  Submissions must be:
• in writing Marked “Submission – draft plan of 

management Tony Luchetti”
• Sent to Council’s email council@lithgow.nsw.gov.au OR 

posted/delivered to Council’s Administration Building at 
180 Mort Street, Lithgow

• Received by Council no later than 4pm on Friday 23 
December 2022

 On Exhibition

Scan here to view 
career opportunities 

with council 

Mayoral Message

Reminder

Closure of Wallerawang Garbage Depot
Residents are reminded that Wallerawang Garbage Depot 
will close permanently on Saturday 31 December 2022.
Waste will not be accepted at the Wallerawang Garbage 
Depot from 1 January 2023. Residents can use the Lithgow 
Solid Waste Facility and Portland Garbage Depot for 
domestic waste at no charge. 
Residents are also reminded to follow the signs at the 
entrance to the waste facilities and to only dispose of 
permitted items.  
Should you require further information, please contact 
Council on 6354 9999.

Christmas Closure

Council will be closed over Christmas/
New Year from close of business Friday 23 
December and reopen on Monday 9 January 
2023.   
During this time essential services will 
operate. If assistance is required please call 
6354 9999.

• It’s Our Place, Our Future - Have Your Say! Closes 2 
Feb

Council’s Integrated Planning and Reporting (IP&R) 
documents were adopted by Council at the 27 June 2022 
meeting (Min. No. 22-114). The documents include the 
following plans:
• Community Strategic Plan 2035
• Combined Delivery Program 2022– 2026 and 

Operational Plan 2022/23.
• Resourcing Strategy:
• Long Term Financial Plan 2022-2032;
• Strategic Asset Management Plan 2022-2032; and
• Workforce Plan 2022-2026.
The IP&R suite of documents adopted by Council was 
regarded as interim as the pathway to financial sustainability 
was under development at the time of preparing that 
version of the Long Term Financial Plan.  There have now 
been changes to the adopted Long Term Financial Plan and 
these have been integrated with updates to the other IP&R 
documents.  Council is calling for submissions from the 
community regarding the updates to the Long Term Financial 
Plan 2022-2032 and the Options for a Sustainable Future 
section of each of the abovementioned documents.  
The Our Place, Our Future suite of documents will be on 
exhibition for public comment until Thursday 2 February.  All 
community submissions received will be reported to Council 
(personal information will be redacted) for consideration at 
its January meeting. 
Be a part of the process and visit www.ourplaceourfuture.
lithgow.com to view the plans and make a submission. 

The Councillors and staff 
at Lithgow City Council 
would like to wish the entire 
community a Merry Christmas 
and a prosperous New Year.

Council Column - The Village Voice - 23 December 2022


